
 
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

June 15, 2022 

 

TO: Service List, dated April 21, 2022 

FROM: Melanie Bachman, Executive Director  

 

RE: DOCKET NO. 508 – The United Illuminating Company (UI) application for a Certificate of 

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Milvon to West River Railroad 

Transmission Line 115-kV Rebuild Project that consists of the relocation and rebuild of its 

existing 115- kilovolt (kV) electric transmission lines from the railroad catenary structures to 

new steel monopole structures and related modifications to facilitate interconnection of the 

rebuilt 115-kV electric transmission lines at UI’s existing Milvon, Woodmont, Allings 

Crossing, Elmwest and West River substations along approximately 9.5 miles of the 

Connecticut Department of Transportation’s Metro-North Railroad corridor traversing the 

municipalities of Milford, Orange, West Haven and New Haven, Connecticut. 

 

 

The United Illuminating Company (UI) Late-Filed Exhibits 

 

During the June 14, 2022 evidentiary hearing, the Council requested the Applicant submit the following 

information as late-filed exhibits:  

 

a) Provide a description of Option J, as explained by UI witness, MeeNa Sazanowicz, during 

verification of UI’s Late-Filed Exhibits that includes, but is not limited to, modifications to 

the respective structures and how Option J relates to City of Milford Interrogatory No. 11;  

b) Update the June 8, 2022 Late-Filed Exhibit Cost Table to include an additional row for 

Option J and attach the associated maps, costs and assumptions.  

c) Update the June 8, 2022 Late-Filed Exhibit Cost Table to include any material cost 

adjustments to the Underground Options (E through I) to take into account hand digging to 

approximately 4 feet per the DOT Comments (page 1, paragraph 6); and 

d) Submit Revised Assumptions that correlate to Option C and Option D on pages 13 and 17 of 

the June 8, 2022 Late-Filed Exhibit. 

 

The Council requests these late-filed exhibits be submitted to the Council before the close of business on 

June 30, 2022. 

 

Any request for an extension of time to submit late-filed exhibits shall be submitted to the Council in 

writing pursuant to §16-50j-22a of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies. 

 

If you have any questions about Council procedures, please do not hesitate to contact me at the Council 

office at 860-827-2935. 

 

Thank you. 

 
 

MAB/MP/laf 
 

c: Council Members 
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